
Planning Board of Sugar Hill 

July 6,2016 

Members:  John Strasser, Arthur Chase, David Thurston, Jim Keefe, Sidney REgen, Rob Hayward, Amy 

Venezia 

Guests:  Arthur Colvin, Sally Field 

 

Chairman Rob Hayward called the meeting to order at 5:30PM on Wednesday, July 6, 2016.  There were 

no minutes to review from the June meeting as there was not a quorum for a meeting.   

 

Shelly & Arthur Colvin 

Voluntary Merger 

Tax Map # 227.20.1 & 227.20.5 

Arthur Colvin presented the plans to the Board and explained that it was his intention to merge the 2 

lots that he owns.  Lot 227.20.5 is a non-buildable separate lot that he owns.  The Board reviewed the 

request and it was approved.  Chairman Hayward signed the document and it will be mailed to the 

Register of Deeds for recording. 

 

Old Business/New Business 

John informed the Board that Sally Field was in attendance tonight to observe the Board as a potential 

Board member.  If Sally is interested in joining the Board she would take his seat as the Selectmen’s 

representative.   

With no more business, on a motion made by Arthur Chase, seconded by Jim Keefe the meeting was 

adjourned. 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Amy Venezia 

Secretary to the Planning Board 

 


